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EFDS Board meeting summary
Held on Thursday 23 March 2017 at SportPark, 3 Oakwood Drive, Loughborough, LE11 3QF at 11am
1. Overview

This was the first Board meeting for EFDS’ new Deputy Chief Executive Andy Dalby-Welsh. Andy was officially welcomed and congratulated by Chair and Board on securing the position.

2. Executive Report
Co-authored by Barry Horne and Andy Dalby-Welsh and now re-titled, the first Executive Report briefed Board Members on events within the organisation not featured on the agenda. In particular, Barry highlighted the value of Quest and CIMSPA conference he attended with Ray Ashley and Dawn Hughes. Andy reported that he and Sarah Brown-Fraser were looking into strengthening internal communications within the organisation. Andy would also be progressing work towards achieving Equality in Sport Foundation Level Award.
EFDS Budget 2017/18
3. As it was the last Board meeting before the 2017/18 financial year, Board agreed the 2017/18 budget. YE position for EFDS was anticipated to be better than originally budgeted.
4. 2017/18 Key Performance Indicators 

Following discussion and thorough examination, Board approved 2017/18 Key Performance Indicators presented by the Executive Team. The Executive Team would continue to look for ways to simplify the shape and content of the KPI document.
5. Board Evaluation and Annual Review

Board reflected on its own performance and considered the results of the Board and Chair Evaluation and Annual Review. The overall feeling amongst Trustees was very positive and this was reflected in the scoring within the annual survey. Also, Board praised the Chair (in his absence for that part of the meeting) and on his return thanked him for his exemplary leadership and management of his role.
6. Trustee Recruitment

Board discussed the recruitment process for two new Trustees given Janet Williams’ and Steve Town’s term of office was coming to an end in September 2017. Board appointed a Nominations Committee under the chairmanship of the Vice Chair/Senior Independent Director Phil Friend to include Rob Belbin, Genny Cotroneo and Tracey McCillen with the executive support of the Chief Executive and Deputy Chief Executive to manage the process.
7. GOGA update
Kat Southwell briefed Board on developments in GOGA. Significant progress had been made across the Programme with the majority of localities up and running. A new member of staff - Helen Derby - joined GOGA Team on a part-time basis. 
The report was received very positively and was followed by a wider discussion of the value of inclusive models of delivery, as exemplified by the GOGA Programme. 
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